## In This Issue

Webmail users click here

### **General Announcements**

- · Open Meeting on Retention
- · AU's Carnaval & Mardi Gras: A Multicultural Experience
- · Tuesday Night Bowling
- · Sleep Deficit Spending
- · ATS Open Meeting on Retention
- · Networking Event featuring President Zupan
- · Want to be published? Submit to the Alphadelphian.
- · Faculty updates for the Alphadelphian wanted
- · Albany Internship Experience
- · Information meeting about trip to total solar eclipse
- · Alfred University Online Photo Library Gallery Server Pro
- · ICU looking for presenters on cultural awareness workshops
- · Where Are Those Useful Links on MyAU?
- · Ecological Citizenship Workshop
- · SAVE Training
- · On-campus Dump and Run this semester!!!
- · Student Club Fair!
- · Attend Nutrition 101 and earn a FREE Saxon Swipe!
- · Experience German College, Culture, and Cars

## What's Happening?

More Events...

TODAY	TOMORROW	WEDNESDAY
11:00 The Cultural Bowl	12:00 ATS Open Meeting on Retention	3:00 Robin Howard Retirement
11:20 SAVE Training	Retention	Retirement
5:00 Ash Wednesday	5:15 Ecological Citizenship Workshop	4:00 Men's lacrosse, home vs. Brockport
5:15 Yoga Classes	8:00 Movie Night	7:00 Opening Reception:
6:45 AU's Carnaval & Mardi Gras: A Multicultural Experience	8:30 International Folk Dancing	Nuclear Lawn Bowling: Sun at Midnight
Spring Retreat to Christ the King Seminary	· Spring Retreat to Christ the King Seminary	<ul> <li>Spring Retreat to Christ the King Seminary</li> </ul>

## **Open Meeting on Retention**

Admin/Tech Spec Council is sponsoring an open meeting with Kathy Woughter, who will speak to us about current retention efforts and plans for the future. Please bring your own ideas on how we can improve retention. All are welcome. Tuesday, February 28 at 12:00 noon in Nevins.

Submitted by: Vicky Westacott

back to top Send Email Reminder

### AU's Carnaval & Mardi Gras: A Multicultural Experience

Please join us for traditional Carnaval and Mardi Gras celebrations with a variety of delicious foods from around the globe and fun, cultural activities. Come dressed in costume if you want, but not necessary.

Monday, February 27th 6:45pm - 7:45pm \*NOTE TIME CHANGE\* AU Language House 12 Park Street (across from the Saxon Inn)

Sponsored by El cafecito and Café Français All levels of Spanish and French speakers, everyone is Welcome!!

Submitted by: Michele Gaffney

back to top Send Email Reminder

### **Tuesday Night Bowling**

Bowling Club's semester league invites a team of 4 faculty/staff members to bowl with the members of the club each week they go. If you are interested, Check AUconnect at the bowling club's event page, or email ABC@alfred.edu for more information and to choose a week that works best for your schedule.

There is a schedule attached.

Attachment: Schedule\_2017\_sp.docx

Submitted by: Keshawn Laplante

back to top Send Email Reminder

## **Sleep Deficit Spending**

Getting enough sleep is one of the most crucial aspects of maintaining overall wellness. Sleep has been shown to be important in learning and memory, as well as physical and emotional health. Often in our busy lives, we underestimate our bodies' needs for quality rest.

Join Dr. Johnson for a discussion on the importance of sleep to the body and mind, as well as tips and strategies on getting better sleep!

When: February 27 Where: Kenyon/Allen Time: 12:15 pm

Submitted by: Amanda Khodorkovskaya

back to top Send Email Reminder

## **ATS Open Meeting on Retention**

ATS Council is sponsoring an open meeting with Kathy Woughter, who will speak to us about retention efforts and plans for the future. Please bring your own ideas on how we can improve retention. All are welcome. Tuesday, February 28 at 12:00 noon in Nevins.

Submitted by: Vicky Westacott

back to top Send Email Reminder

## **Networking Event featuring President Zupan**

March 28th, 4p-6p Powell Campus Center

Networking is an art and an important tool that is valuable. Join the Career Development center for an evening of networking, with guest speaker President Mark Zupan. Following President Zupan's informative talk, will be a small networking event with hors d'oeuvres and networking exercises. RSVP on Saxon Joblink under workshops. Space will fill up quickly.

Submitted by: Valerie Daciw

back to top Send Email Reminder

### Want to be published? Submit to the Alphadelphian.

The Alphadelphian (Women and Gender Studies annual newsletter) is now accepting material for the 2017 publication. If you have any artwork or writing related to the field of Women and Gender Studies, submit to Jae Kim at <a href="mailto:jwk3@alfred.edu">jwk3@alfred.edu</a> or Sonja Fizek at <a href="mailto:smf15@alfred.edu">smf15@alfred.edu</a>.

Submitted by: Jae Kim

back to top Send Email Reminder

## Faculty updates for the Alphadelphian wanted

The Alphadelphian (Women and Gender Studies annual newsletter) would like to feature any faculty members who would like to submit a summary of their 2016-2017 academic year. Summaries could include, but is not limited to: research, student-faculty projects, field trips, programs, lectures, special topics classes, and etc. Please e-mail Jae Kim at jwk3@alfred.edu or Sonja Fizek smf15@alfred.edu for submissions or questions.

Submitted by: Jae Kim

back to top Send Email Reminder

# **Albany Internship Experience**

Marist College is offering a six week Albany Internship Experience Summer Program. Students in communications, criminal justice, environmental studies, history, political science, psychology and sociology are ideally suited to benefit from the program.

The program runs from May 22-June 30th, 2017 and the application deadline is March 1st, 2017.

Link: Please visit this URL for more information

Submitted by: Valerie Daciw

back to top Send Email Reminder

### Information meeting about trip to total solar eclipse

A group from Alfred will be viewing the August 21, 2017 eclipse of the Sun. All interested students are asked to attend an informational Monday, February 27, at 6:30 pm in Science Center 228. For questions, contact Dave Toot.

Submitted by: David Toot

back to top Send Email Reminder

## Alfred University Online Photo Library - Gallery Server Pro

AU's faculty/staff photo library, Gallery Server Pro (http://gsp.alfred.edu) has expanded over the past year!

Hundreds of images have been added since Gallery Server Pro (GSP) was originally launched in the fall of 2015, and new ones continue to be added almost daily.

Below is a refresher for all faculty/staff.

This searchable photo library contains a wide variety of downloadable AU images ranging from seasonal campus scenics, to classrooms/labs, selected campus events, official AU Faculty/Staff portraits, and much more.

GSP images are in folders cataloged by semester, by month and by topic, and as new photo assignments are completed, selected images are cataloged and posted on a regular basis. The photos are extensively tagged to assist in searches for specific subjects.

## WHO CAN ACCESS GALLERY SERVER PRO?

GSP is accessible to any faculty or staff member who has been provided access by ITS. It is NOT accessible to students, or to the public.

#### TO ACCESS GALLERY SERVER PRO

- 1. Go to our.alfred.edu and hover over the left-hand side menu item "Faculty/Staff." The Gallery Server link is the 13th item listed in the fly-out menu.
- 2. Type in http://gsp.alfred.edu in your browser

Once GSP launches in your browser, you will need to enter your AU username (not full email) and email password.

## IF YOU HAVE TROUBLE ACCESSING GSP

Those who haven't yet accessed GSP, must email Steven Bucklaew of ITS (bucklaew@alfred.edu) who will provide access and confirm it via email soon after he receives the request. It usually happens within minutes!

#### BEFORE YOU DOWNLOAD

The primary use of many of these images is for Admissions and University Relations marketing efforts in both printed and web formats. In order to keep track of downloads (except for faculty/staff portraits), we recommend you email Rick McLay (mclay@alfred.edu) or Judy Linza (linza@alfred.edu) with a brief description of which image(s) you are downloading, and where it is

going to be used.

### DOWNLOADING AN IMAGE

There are two recommended downloadable formats:

1. Web optimized (low resolution but full size), and 2. Original (high resolution). To download the image of your choice, use the download/share icon, which is the one on the left in the icon grouping above each image, and follow the directions.

#### ATHLETICS PHOTOS

Please contact Mark Whitehouse, AU's Sports Information director (whitehouse.alfred.edu) if you have any questions regarding access to and usage of athletics images.

If you have any questions about GSP, or if you have images that you would like to be considered for inclusion, please contact Rick McLay at mclay@alfred.edu or Ext. 2736.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

### ICU looking for presenters on cultural awareness workshops

Alfred University's Institute for Cultural Unity is looking for professionals interested in presenting twenty-minute talks on relevant topics as part of our "Wednesday Talk & Response" series. The institute is a source of diversity education and multicultural programming. The institute is a resource center that develops self-awareness and respect for others through the sharing of experiences and cultures. Through this, we hope to create a stronger community here at Alfred and expand our educational philosophy even further.

We would like to invite anyone who would be interested, to hold a short talk of no more than twenty minutes followed by small group discussion based on three questions of your choosing. Our focus areas include diversity, inclusion, tolerance, social justice or any topic that helps unites a community rather than divide. Topics will range from the timely "What is a Sanctuary Campus?" to the lighter "Why Beyoncé's Lemonade Matters?" (right before the GRAMMY Awards).

If you are interested in presenting a topic, or have any questions, you can contact me by e-mail at ic3@alfred.edu.

Thank you for your consideration.

Link: ICU AUconnect Website

Submitted by: Itan Chait Clemente

back to top Send Email Reminder

### Where Are Those Useful Links on MyAU?

Where is AU Connect, AU Report It, Banner (INB login), Password Info, My Printing, and Submit Alfred Today on the new portal my.alfred.edu. Check out the attachment for information on Useful Links.

Link: MyAU Portal

Attachment: **Useful Links**Submitted by: Judy Linza

back to top Send Email Reminder

### **Ecological Citizenship Workshop**

Tuesday, February 28th, 5:15pm - 6:15pm

The Judson Leadership Center (next to Openhym at the corner of Ford St and Sayles St)

What does it mean to be an ecological citizen? In this workshop we will seek to answer this question by discussing what "ecology" and "citizenship" mean in the first place, how an individual or a community can build their ecological identity, and how that foundation can inform how we engage with the world. Everyone is welcome to attend regardless of their familiarity with the concepts above. All that is required is a willingness to share ideas and learn!

This workshop is part of my Honors thesis as well as my final step to graduate from the Women's Leadership Academy. Though I will be leading the workshop, it will be based in group discussion, and I will also be learning along with you. Visual material generated during the workshop will later be incorporated into a zine. Participants will be credited if they wish to be.

Free event Snacks will be provided!

Submitted by: Emma Percy

back to top Send Email Reminder

### **SAVE Training**

SAVE (Schools Against Violence in Education) Training is required for all students pursuing certification as teachers in New York. It is offered every semester through the Education Division. This semester it will be offered on Feb. 22 and 27 from 11:20am - 12:35pm in Myers 346. Attendance at both sessions is required for the training to meet the New York State Education Department (NYSED) certification requirements. Please contact Dr. Burdick (burdickcb@alfred.edu) if you need more details.

Submitted by: Bobbi Jo Hooker

back to top Send Email Reminder

# On-campus Dump and Run this semester!!!

I am thrilled to announce, that Alfred University will host an on-campus Dump and Run this semester!!!

Before you leave for the summer, consider donating unwanted items. It will help those in need and divert usable items from our landfills!

Below are some Tips you will find helpful.

Mission of Dump and Run

- \* To reduce the amount of waste generated at colleges by extending the useful life of items no longer needed by students
- \* Educate the campus about the problem conserve for future generations

How it is helping

- \* Saving the school a small amount on trash hauling fees
- \* Saving amount that goes to the landfill
- \* Help others by donating unwanted items

Where we are going to put drop off locations

\* One in the lobby of every residence hall

When to start collecting

Collection of the Dump and Run will begin in April (a month before move out)

Submitted by: Vanessa Overo

back to top Send Email Reminder

### Student Club Fair!

It's time for Admissions to put on its Accepted Student Days and with it our two club fairs! We'll be having student club fairs on March 25th and April 1st from 10:45 AM to 12 PM. Come and recruit new members for your clubs! To RSVP just email Jeff Scharl at **Scharl@alfred.edu**. Please mention any special accommodations that you need (for example access to an outlet), any props you plan on bringing, and which date(s) you'll be attending. Thanks!

Submitted by: Jeff Scharl

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### Attend Nutrition 101 and earn a FREE Saxon Swipe!

Want to learn more about basic nutrition and how to maintain a healthy diet?

Want a FREE Saxon Swipe?

If so, look no further than AVI Nutritionist, Michelle Apple, and her presentation on Nutrition!

When: February 28 Where: Nevins Theatre Time: 12:15 PM

Attending Michelle's presentation earns you a Free Saxon Swipe!

Michelle will be available to speak with in Ade from 5:30-7:30 pm the evening of her presentation.

Submitted by: Amanda Khodorkovskaya

back to top Send Email Reminder

### **Experience German College, Culture, and Cars**

Ever wonder what a day in the life of a German college student is like? (College is tuition-free, students are paid by their employer to go to school half the year and work the other half.) How humans and robots can work together? How businesses compete for customer market share globally? What it is like to be inside a medieval city? What makes Munich one of the most popular cities to visit in Europe? How the automobile evolved over the past 100+ years? What would it be like to see two of the most extensive car collections in the world?

All these will be covered in the Allen Term 2018 class on the German Auto Industry. If you are interested, come to an information session March 21 or 21 at 4:45 pm in Olin 301, or the Bergren Forum on March 23.

Submitted by: Mark Lewis

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | MyAU | Events | BannerWeb | Canvas | News | Enews